To: Donna L. West, Senior Import Specialist
Ref: USDA Approval for Brazilian Papaya from Natal-Rio Grande do Norte
 

Dear Donna,

My name is Robert Colescott and I'm President of Southern Specialties, Inc. located in Pompano Beach, Florida. Our company has been involved with Importing fruits and vegetables for over 15-years and have offices located in Peru, Chile, Guatemala, Mexico and Domestic offices include Atlanta-GA, and Long Beach-CA. We have been marketing Brazilian papaya since the original USDA approval from the Linares area.
 

Two very important comments I would like to make regarding this issue:

1. The Rio Grande do Norte area is important due to transit time from Brazil to the US markets. Today, the average transit time is 18-20 days but shipping from Natal (Rio Grande) the transit time would be reduced to 7-8 days. This would allow for year-round programs, better shelf life, and competitive pricing for the the US consumers. Papayas are a healthy fruit and the American consumer will benefit.

2. Thus far, during the 7-years of the Brazlian Papaya Program we have not had one single quarantine interception for fruit flies. I think this shows the program is working very safely.
 

Thank you for your consideration and if I can be of any service please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 

My information is the following:
Southern Specialties, Inc.
Robert Colescott, President
1400 SW 6th CT
Pompano Beach, Florida 33069
(954) 784-6500
email: RColescott@southspec.com
www.southernspecialties.com
